




















































December 30, 2005 

Ms. Donna Drogos – Supervisor 
Alameda County Health Care Services Agency 
Department of Environmental Health 
Local Oversight Program 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
Alameda, California 94502 
 

Subject: Unauthorized Release/Contamination Site Report Notification 
1001 77th Avenue, Oakland, California 

Dear Ms. Drogos: 

On behalf of the Responsible Party (Acts Community Development – property owner), Stellar 
Environmental Solutions, Inc. (SES) is providing to Alameda County Environmental Health 
Department (Alameda County Health) this initial notification of petroleum contamination 
recently discovered at the referenced site during a potential property sale environmental 
assessment.  Attached is a completed Unauthorized Release/Contamination Site Report form, as 
well as as copies of the September and November 2005 reports of drilling and sampling 
investigation in which contamination was discovered.  Those reports document onsite-sourced 
petroleum hydrocarbon contamination in soil and groundwater, indicative of an onsite UST.  
Subsequent to the recent drilling investigation, a geophysical (magnetometer) survey was 
conducted that identified a magnetic anomaly suggestive of a UST in the area of contamination.    

The property owner has elected to conduct an interim corrective action consisting of exploratory 
soil excavation to determine if a UST is present (and remove -it if present), removal of residual 
contaminated soil in the inferrd source area, and limited excavation groundwater 
pumping/disposal.  The corrective action, to be implemented over an approximately two week 
period beginning January 9, 2005, will be discussed in a technical documentation report to be 
submitted to Alameda County Health.  That report will provide our professional opinion and 
make recommendations as warranted for further work that may be necessary to meet Alameda 
County Health requirements for moving the site toward regulatory closure. 
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At such time as Alameda County Health assigns an “RO” case number, we will make appropriate 
electronic report uploads to your “ftp” system, and when the California Water Board assigns the 
site to its GeoTracker system, we will make the required electronic uploads to that system. 

Please contact us if you have any questions.  Should you wish to contact the Responsible Party 
directly, the contact person is Bishop Robert Jackson at 510-568-4317. 

Sincerely, 

 
Bruce M. Rucker, R.G., R.E.A. 
Project Manager 

 

Richard S. Makdisi, R.G, R.E.A 
Principal 

Attachments: Unauthorized Release/Contamination Site Report (completed) 
 September 6, 2005 Report of Findings for Limited Phase II Investigation 
                            November 7, 2005 Report of Findings for UST-Related Subsurface Site Investigation 
                              

cc:  Bishop Robert Jackson – Acts Community Development 










